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To:  Board of Supervisors 

From:  Birgitta Corsello, County Administrator 

Date:   September 8, 2014 

Subject: Significant Issues Update 

 

 

1) County Administrator’s Update on Contracts 
The County Administrator signed the following contracts of significance since the last Significant Issues 

update: 

 
 Department of Resource Management, a contract amendment with Richard Denton & Associates 

to provide technical and administrative support in the County’s review and comment on the Bay 
Delta Conservation Plan (BDCP) EIR/EIS and other related documents, $10,000 (bringing the 

total contract to $35,000) for May 15 1, 2013 to June 30, 2015. 

 
2) Solano County’s Road Maintenance Project Update – Fall, 2014 
The Public Works Operations Division of Resource Management will be involved in the road maintenance 
projects listed below. Throughout these projects, all efforts will be made to minimize traffic delays. 

 

 Our Fall Chip Seal Program is planning to start Sept. 15th and conclude by Oct. 1st. Chip sealing 
is a road surface treatment of applied asphalt oil with small gradation of rock (5/16” in size) 

imbedded in curing oil. This process seals the road surface from water penetrating the road base 
which can contribute to road failures. We will be chip sealing various sections of roads covering 

approximately 33 miles in the vicinity of Dixon / areas around Vacaville/ and south of Fairfield in 

Solano County. Some of the roads planned for chip seal are two sections of Midway road, parts of 
Pleasants Valley and Cantelow roads and Ramsey road.  

 
Contact:   Wayne Spencer, Operations Manager / Public Works 

Department of Resource Management, (707) 421-6055 
 

 

3) Solano County Department of Child Support Services (DCSS) Assists Napa 
County DCSS after Earthquake Damage 
Due to earthquake damage, the Napa County Department of Child Support Services located at 929 

Parkway Mall in Napa has been temporarily closed. In an effort to ensure a continuation of child support 
services, approximately 16 Napa DCSS staff has relocated to Solano County DCSS. The Solano County 

Department of Information Technology responded quickly to establish a network, set up phone lines and 
install equipment provided by State DCSS in the conference room at 435 Executive Court North in 

Fairfield.  

 
Napa County staff reported to work in Solano County on Thursday, August 28th and is expected to 

remain until an alternative worksite is secured (in Napa). 
 

Contact:   Pamela Posehn, Director 

Department of Child Support Services, (707) 784-3606 
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